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November 17, 2021 Board Meeting Written Comments 
Received between Monday, November 15th and Thursday, November 18th  

Submitted via Written Comments Form   

1  
Hello, my name is Russell and I have been a cadre substitute with CPS since March. I 
am in the process of becoming a full-time teacher, and I am so excited to be working 
with the young people in my community! During both of my last two semesters at CPS, 
however, I have had principals assign me to classes whose teachers were out on 
maternity leave. Cadres and substitutes should NOT be used to fill positions for teachers 
on leave--- that is what Temporarily Assigned Teachers (TAT) positions are for. After a 
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Dear CEO Martinez and Chicago Board of Education members,  
 
I'm an elected representative of the Goudy Technology Academy Local School Council. 
Along with my council members, I serve our school community and elevate the voices of 
our students, staff, community members and their families. CPS received $1.8B in 
federal funds to combat COVID-
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There is a growing movement in the science of reading that is supported by many 
teachers as well as frustrated parents. Fueled by the amazing reporting done by Emily 
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To:  Pedro Martinez 

Chief Executive Officer 
Chicago Public Schools 

 
Copy to:  Bryan Stokes, Chief of Early Childhood Education, Chicago Public Schools  

Dr. Stephanie Jones, Chief 





   
 
Head Start program. We offer our partnership to CPS to assist in immediately implementing the 
following practices to make sure eligible children are receiving services in the appropriate setting:  

- Initiate a planning process now to begin offering services in community-based Head 
Start programs to children with IEPs for whom the LRE has been determined to be their 
Head Start program by the 2022-2023 school year so as to eliminate disruptions caused 
by busing students from their Head Start program to a CPS school in the middle of the 
school day. Please note that this may need to occur earlier than the 2022-2023 school 
year if CPS is unable to provide the necessary transportation for students to access 
services during the 2021-2022 school year. 

- Dedicate CPS personnel to work with families and Head Start contacts on any 
placement concerns.(m)3.7 (m)-7.3 (e3 tha)-lm
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